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2050 Lake Whatcom Blvd., Bellingham, WA  98229 (360) 676-8080 * Fax (360) 734-0437 

 

 

 

South Whatcom      Fire Authority 

 
 
 
 
 
April 7, 2021 
 
 
James P. Karcher 
County Engineer 
Whatcom County Public Works 
322 N. Commercial Street, Suite 301 
Bellingham, WA  98225 
 
 
Dear Jim, 
 
I’ve been asked to respond to a request from residents of Manley Road and adjacent forest 
property owners to install a gate on Manley Road approximately 0.98 miles northwest of Pacific 
Highway. 
 
The Fire Authority supports installation of this gate as outlined where the gate will have a spot 
on it that allows for Fire Authority access when needed.  This gate and lock system is similar to 
others used throughout the Fire Authority’s service area and allows for emergency access and 
limits the potential for unauthorized uses. 
 
Should you need any further information please feel free to contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Rod Topel 
Fire Chief 
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WHATCOM COUNTY Mark Personius, AICP 
Planning & Development Services Director 
5280 Northwest Drive  
Bellingham, WA  98226-9097   
360-676-6907, TTY 800-833-6384     
360-738-2525 Fax 

Memorandum 
 

To: Douglas W. Ranney, P.E., Engineering Manager 
 
Through: Mark Personius, Director/Fire Marshal 
 
From: Curtis Metz, Building Services Division Manager/Deputy Fire Marshall 
 
CC: Jon Hutchings, Public Works Director 
 James P. Karcher, P.E., County Engineer 
 Rodney Vandersypen, Senior Engineering Technician 
  
Date: April 07, 2021 
 
Re: Manley Road Gate – Letter of Closure Request 

 

 
Thank you for your request regarding proposed gate installation at approximately 0.98 miles 
northwesterly of Pacific Highway off Nulle Road/Old Highway 99.  The gate is proposed to be 
installed across and within the public right-of-way of Manley Road. 
 
Based in part on the determination of Assistant Fire Chief Mitch Nolze of South Whatcom Fire 
Authority that the existing adjacent area is sufficient for an emergency vehicle turn-around; and 
based on the fact that no buildings or structures exist beyond the location of the gate, the Fire 
Marshal’s Office would support the County Engineer in a determination which supports the 
installation of a gate at this location. 
 
Feel free to contact me if you have any questions. 

 

 





 

BloedelTimberlands
1938FairviewAveE

SeattleWA98102

BrynBagleyWright
111821
3605990028

Baglegwrightgmail.com
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